
APPENDIX A2: LETTERS AND EMAILS RECEIVED  



From:
Sent: 04 December 2013 20:27
To: Neighbourhoods Team: PC-Plan 
Subject: RE: Thank you for responding - Royal Brompton Hospital consultation 

Dear Sirs,

Further to my attached consultation response, my response to ‘Do you have any other comments?’ is 
as follows:

“This initial consultation does not reflect the possibility that the primary objective of Core Strategy 
Policy CK 2 which is to ‘ensure that social and community uses are protected or enhanced throughout 
the Borough and will support the provision of new facilities’ could be supported through not only 
allowing for works to deliver an upgraded Royal Brompton Hospital facility but also by allowing for the 
creation of additional social and community facilities on sites already occupied by such facilities.

This would be very much in accordance with the ‘sequential approach’ set out in Policy CK 1 in which 
the preferred approach in the hierarchy is to ‘protect land and/or buildings where the current use is or 
the last use was a social or community use, for re-use for the same, similar or related use’. The next 
(second) option is re-use of 'land and/or buildings' for a different social and community use. Permitting 
enabling development (assumed to be through a use which is not a social and community use e.g. 
residential) is the third option in this hierarchy. Notably, each of these parts of the policy refers to land 
and buildings rather than to floorspace.
In our view, the proposed supplementary planning guidance would better accord with Core Strategy 
policy if it acknowledged that primarily another healthcare facility and secondarily an alternative social 
and community use are preferred uses for land currently used as such.

With respect to the wider objective of enabling development at Royal Brompton Hospital, it is worth 
noting that private healthcare facilities for example could themselves provide enabling development. 
In short, such development is not necessarily restricted to residential uses.”

I am grateful if you can confirm receipt of this email.

Kind regards,

We have now moved office. Please see our new address below.

TURLEYASSOCIATES
The Charlotte Building, 17 Gresse Street, London, W1T 1QL



From:  (The Victorian Society)  

Sent: 10 December 2013 14:53 

To: james.masini@rbkc.gov.uk 

Subject:Royal Brompton Hospital Issues and Options Consultation 

Dear James 

RE: Royal Brompton Hospital Consultation 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment as part of this consultation. The sheer number and scale 
of the buildings in question render considerations over their future of great importance, not only for 
the immediate area, but for the Borough as a whole. In addition, a number of the buildings in 
question are architecturally and historically significant and their future must be carefully considered.  

The former Chelsea Hospital for Women (1913) is a large and impressive building, its vivid 
polychrome elevations and imposing proportions commanding a large section of Dovehouse Street 
and contributing postively to the townscape and conservation area in which sits. On Sydney Street 
and at the corner of Sydney St and the King's Road are two buildings, 151 Sydney Street and 250 
King's Road. Both are highly characterful and handsome buildings. The Sydney St facade of number 
151 is tall and narrow, with powerful flanking turrets and effective use of stone dressings. The more 
delicate 250 King's Road is very well-preserved, retaining its picturesque chimneys and attractive 
Dutch gables. Both buildings help to define the character of the streetscape and contribute greatly 
to the character of the wider conservation area. The Fulham Wing (South Block) of the Brompton 
Hospital is another impressive and important building in streetscape and setting terms. The common 
language of red brick and stone dressings is continued here in its tall, imposing elevations. The 
central block is particularly impressive, with corner turrets and a decorative three-storey oriel 
window that rises above the attractive main entrance. On the other side of Fulham Road is the 
Hospital's grade II-listed north block of 1844-6 and 1851-4, the setting of which is enhanced by the 
South Block opposite. Behind the South Block, on South Parade, is a grand terrace of houses with the 
listed Victorian fire station at the end. This is a fine ensemble of buildings. Lastly, Foulis Terrace is 
another excellent terrace of mid nineteenth-century stucco houses and is grade II-listed. 

All the buildings described above possess architectural merit and are positive contributers to the 
character of the conservation areas in which they are situated. We would call for all these buildings 
to be retained and reused. Some, such as the former Chelsea Hospital for Women, have been 
crudely extended and the opportunity to remove unsightly accretions is one that should not be 
missed. Taken together, the buildings constitute a sizeable portion of the area's enviable historic 
streetscape (with the potential to impact on five separate conservation areas) and it is essential that 
any future plans take this into account. Thank you again for the opportunity to comment and I look 
forward to engaging in future consultation. 

Yours sincerely 

  

 



  

The Victorian Society  

  

  

  

www.victoriansociety.org.uk  

Sign up for our newsletter! 

The Victorian Society is the national charity campaigning for the Victorian and Edwardian historic 
environment. Registered Charity  

No. 1081435. Company limited by guarantee. Registered in England No. 3940996. Registered office 
as above.  

 



Dovehouse Street Residents’ Association 
 

      
 

 
 

12 December 2013

James Masini,
Neighbourhood Planning.
The Town Hall,
Hornton Street
London W8 7NX

Dear Mr Masini,

Royal Brompton Hospital Redevelopment

I am writing on behalf of the Dovehouse Street Residents’ Association in response to 
your initial consultation regarding the proposed redevelopment of the Royal 
Brompton Hospital.  

Overall, we welcome the objective of developing the hospital site to create a world 
class centre for specialist heart and lung treatment and research.  We look forward 
to working with you as your plans progress, in order to achieve the best balance 
between the needs of the hospital and those of the local community as a whole.

In order to achieve this, we would be grateful if you would adopt the following core 
principles to guide the planning process:

Respect for the historic and current community environment and, in particular, 
the preservation of the east side of Dovehouse Street as it is today.

The preservation of the current open space located on the site at the centre of 
the east side of Dovehouse Street.

The preservation of light generally, and the avoidance of any loss of light to 
residential properties.

The provision of all patient family, key worker and student temporary housing 
needs on-site.  

The provision of parking facilities for hospital staff on-site.

The formulation of a building/nuisance plan which adequately addresses all 
environmental, health and safety issues.

The formulation of a traffic plan for emergency vehicles.



The incorporation of all temporary scanner buildings within the main hospital 
structure.

The minimisation of artificial light pollution.

In addition, the Dovehouse Street Residents’ Association would be grateful if the 
following points could also be taken into account: concern for security and safety 
during the building process; consultation regarding all historic facades; a competitive, 
open invitation to architects to design the hospital; and the possible formulation of a 
Neighbourhood Plan.

Please note that, for the purposes of this letter, we have focused on the main 
hospital site.  The additional planning proposals relating to the other buildings and 
sites owned by The Royal Brompton and Harefield NHS Foundation Trust, together 
with Crossrail and other local proposals, will be considered at the next meeting of the 
Dovehouse Street Residents’ Association in January.

Thank you very much in advance for your consideration of this letter.

Yours sincerely

Vice Chairman of the Dovehouse Street Residents’ Association

for , Chairman.

copies to:

Mr Bob Bell,
Cheif Executive,
Royal Brompton Hospital
Sydney Street
SW3 6NP

Cllr Tim Coleridge 

Cllr.Coleridge@rbkc.gov.uk 
 
Cllr Sir Merrick Cockell 

Cllr,Cockell@rbkc.gov.uk 
 
Cllr Will Pascall 

CllrPascall@rbkc.gov.uk 
 
Cllr Paul Warrick 

Cllr.Warrick@rbkc.gov.uk 









The Institute of 
Cancer Research 

Professor Alan Ashworth FRS, FMedSci 
Chief Executive 

237 Fulham Road 
London SW3 6JB 
T +44 20 7153 5209 
E chief.executive@icr.ac.uk 

Registered office 
The Institute of Cancer Research: 
Royal Cancer Hospital 
123 Old Brompton Road 
London SW7 3RP 

A Charity. Not for Profit. 
Company Limited by Guarantee. 
Registered in England No. 534147. 
VAT Registration No. 849 0581 02 

Dear Mr Bore 

I am writing on behalf of the Institute of Cancer Research (ICR) in 
respect of the pre planning consultation regarding the proposals for 
the consolidation of the Royal Brompton Hospital's estate (RBH) to 
their Sydney Street site which will be formally consulted on in a draft 
Planning Brief in February 2014.  

ICR's laboratory building is at 237 Fulham Road, to the west of the 
Royal Brompton’s Fulham Wing and therefore in close proximity to 
the Royal Marsden Hospital which is to the east of the Fulham Wing.  
There is a unique partnership between ICR and the Royal Marsden, 
this manifests itself in a ‘bench-to-bedside’ approach that allows us to 
create and deliver results for patients in a way that other institutions 
cannot. Together the two organisations are rated in the top four 
cancer centres globally. 

ICR is a College of the University of London, and one of the world’s 
leading cancer research organisations.  It generates more invention 
income on a per capita basis than any other academic organisation in 
the UK. ICR is ranked as the UK’s leading academic research centre, 
and leads the world at isolating cancer-related genes and discovering 
new targeted cancer drugs. The ICR has a growth agenda with many 
of our employees being from the local community however our 
Chelsea site is severely constrained therefore a joint acquisition or 
space utilisation with The Royal Marsden would be of great benefit to 
us.   

In view of this background I hope that you will acknowledge that ICR, 
together with the Royal Marsden Hospital is an important stakeholder 
in the consideration of the future of the Royal Brompton Hospital 
estate.  It is important that due regard is given to our interests. 

I was surprised to learn that the consultation document was being 
published without any prior discussions with either the Royal Marsden 

Mr Jonathan Bore  
Executive Director for Planning and Borough Development 
Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea 
Planning and Borough Development Department 
Town Hall 
Hornton Street 
London, W8 7NX 

5 December 2013 
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or the ICR.   Both organisations are strong potential alternative users 
of parts of the estate closely related to our sites.  There is no 
evidence that any account has been given to the use of any part of 
the estate for healthcare uses, other than the Royal Brompton's own 
proposed uses.  I do not understand why there seems to be no 
consideration given to the sequential approach in policy CK1 in the 
Core Strategy which seeks to protect social and community uses.  
There appears to be no evidence that attempts have been made to 
seek the 'same, similar or related use' for the Fulham Wing for 
example. 

I am concerned about the timeline for this proposed development 
which fails to give sufficient time for due consideration of alternative 
uses, particularly for the Fulham Wing.  It is crucial that ICR and 
the Royal Marsden's aspirations to continue to offer a world class 
academic and medical facility in this location within the borough is not 
frustrated.  Over recent years ICR and the Royal Marsden have made 
significant Investment in our facilities and in order to maintain our 
position as the largest comprehensive cancer centre in Europe, our 
alternative proposals for part of the Royal Brompton estate related to 
the Fulham Wing and properties in South Parade need to be fully 
considered. 

I understand that the Royal Marsden Hospital has requested a 
meeting with you to discuss this matter.  On behalf of the ICR I would 
like to support this and for ICR to be represented at the meeting. 

I look forward to hearing from you as a matter of urgency. 

Yours sincerely 

Professor Alan Ashworth FRS, FMedSci
Chief Executive 
















